
                                 
 
 
       
 

MAY 6, 2017 
 

Come and support our Youth and their 
Accomplishments 

 
Pasta Dinner 

 
Social Hour 6 PM 
Dinner         7 PM 

 
Sponsor a table for $25 or join us for dinner 

$12 
 

Contact Sharon Bettencourt 916-415-9062 
 

  Elks Lodge Blood Drive 

         When: May 24, 2017 

         Time: 2-6 PM 

          Location: Elks Lodge  

   195 Pine St. 

   Auburn CA  95603 

                                                                                                             

 

 

 

 

 

        “Installing Past Exalted Rulers” 
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May Elk of the Month –          

   Niel Bielski                                                                               
    

    
 
 
 
 
 
Niel is a wonderful Elk who has held many chairs in Elkdom 
culminating in Exalted Ruler in 1981-1982, State Vice President 
1988-89, District Deputy Grand Exalted Ruler in 1997-98, is 
presently a Ritual Judge, and has been Auburn’s Ritual coach for 
several years.  His dedication to the Elks and his knowledge of 
statutes, rules and regulations make him a valuable member. He is 
the sweetest man, helpful, positive and supportive.  Thank you, 
Niel, for all you have done, and continue to do for us. 

 

Left to Right:  Dick Robart, Bob Espinoza, Dave Provan, 
Rick Sutherland, Sharon Bettencourt, Niel Bielski, Phil 
Bettencourt, Marv Fetzer, Jimmy Louis 
 



      

The Auburn Elks Lodge Bulletin is published monthly by 

Auburn Lodge #1691 

B.P.O.E. Elks 

195 Pine St. 

Auburn CA  95603 

530-888-7111 

www.auburnelks.org 

auburnelks@gmail.com 

Regular Lodge Meetings 

2nd & 4th Thursday – 7:30 p.m. 

Pre-Lodge Dinner – 6:30 p.m. 

Business Hours 

Tuesday thru Friday 

9 a.m. to 6 p.m 

Bar hours: 11 a.m until 8 p.m. 

Closed Monday 

Bulletin Deadline 

15th of the preceding month 

 

Bulletin Editor, Tom Hart 

530-367-3577 

Tomdiana87@yahoo.com 

 

Assistant Editor, Linda Simmons 

genfreak@pacbell.net 

 

Advertising: Bill Clark 

530-274-1617 

 

Auburn Lodge 

#1691 B.P.O.E. 

 

               New Officers for 2017 -2018 

 
     Exalted Ruler              Rhonda Rogers          
     Leading Knight            Kathy Madeiros           
     Loyal Knight                Jack Meylink                
     Lecturing Knight          Jim Boston    
     Esquire                      Chuck Cooper              
     Chaplain                     Larry LaVerne               
     Inner Guard                 Bill Costa                     
     Tiler                             Wanda Nordstrom       
     Treasurer                     Gene Henggeler          
     Secretary                      Bob Oles                     
     Organist                       Linda Wismar  
              
                                    Trustees 
     5th Year                               John Madeiros            
     4th Year                               Warren Manley           
     3rd Year                               Dennis Koehn            
     2nd Year                               Royce Birks                
     1st Year                               Wayne Helley    

 

                  
SUNDAY, MAY 14, 2017 
9 AM – 1 PM 
 
Adults - $20 per person 
Includes one glass of Champagne 
Children - $8 (5-12 yrs) 
Ages 3 and under free 
 
RESERVED SEATING 
9:00 AM – 10:00 AM 
 

 
Fresh Fruit, Quiche 
Eggs or Omelets cooked to order 
Bacon, Sausage, Ham, & Roast Beef 
Red Potatoes 
Assorted Salads and Dessert 
 

http://www.auburnelks.org/
mailto:auburnelks@gmail.com
mailto:Tomdiana87@yahoo.com
mailto:genfreak@pacbell.net


 
 

  

    
 
What a year this promises to be! New events coming: Farm to Table will be on Aug 19, our first Poetry night 
was on March Spaghetti night. It was so much fun!  I hope our Chaplain, Larry LaVerne will host another. Tell 
him you want more.  I am working on doing a Mystery Dinner Theatre.  How many want to join in the fun and 
be a part of the play? Come talk to me about it.  
 
Thanks to all of you who contributed to our Purple Piggy Bank annual fundraiser this year. Many of you have 
joined the 52 and Century Clubs. There were 5 of you who turned in your Pig with no name on the pig. You 5 
contributed a total of $61.26. 
 
As of April 15th, contributions for 2016-2017 were recorded for: 
Anderson, Anna   Brentnall, Gerry    Brieschke, Larry 
Campbell, Diana  Christensen, Dave   Conci, Jacquiline 
Cosby, Mike   Costa, Bill    Deutsch, Arlan 
Drennon, Mike   Dusky, Gary    Fisher, Jimmy 
Fuller, Richard   Gallbrath, Gary    Hewitt, Al 
Houk, Terry   Millikan, Doug    Kirk, Gary 
LaVerne, Larry   LeDoux, Ron    Lehman, Dolores 
Manley, Warren  Martinez, Manny   Mikles, Joe 
Minyard, Ronald  Mullinex, Jimmy   Power, John 
Robart, Dick   Rolfe, Don    Souza, Bob 
Tinnell, Tom   Welch, Bill    Willis, Joy Lola 
Zuccaato, Mike 
 
52 Club Members: 
Bailey, Bruce   Barstad, David    Bedell, Harry 
Bettencourt, Phil  Bettencourt, Sharon   Boston, Jim 
Celick, Paula   Coffman, Steve    Crum, Stan  
Davidson, Howard  Drennon, Mike    Eisley, Harvey  
Gouldthread, Rex  Hamilton, Don    Harris, Jim   
Hart, Tom   Helley, Wayne    Langseth, Larry 
Meylink, Jack   Nortstrom, Wanda   Reeves, Robert 
Seymour, Robert  Wismar, Linda    Zenk, Carol 
 
Century Club Members: 
Bisson, Cal   Bacon, Dennis    Eastman, Tom 
Espinoza, Robert  Fetzer, Marvin    Henggeler, Gene 
Herr, Ron   Higgins, John    Kalian, David 
Kulhavy, Richard  Louis, Jimmy    Miller, Anita 
Murray, Reginald  Pelzman, Rudy    Provan, Dave 
Rogers, Rhonda   VanNess, Carol 
 
Many of you have already expressed enthusiasm for the upcoming year and have offered your help. I will no 
doubt take you up on your offers. Together we can do great things! 
 
Rhonda Rogers 
Exalted Ruler   
 

From the Station of the Exalted Ruler 



  

Elks Care, Elks Share” 
Hunter Safety Course 

April 7 & 8, 2017 
 

 
 
There was another great turnout as Auburn Elks Lodge # 1691 continued a three-decade long commitment in serving its 
community by sponsoring its first of two annual Hunter Safety courses this April 7th & 8th 2017. The Lodge opened its doors for 
the 10-hour program on Friday afternoon with refreshments at the break, and continued again Saturday morning with a free 
lunch before the testing process and certification that took up the final hours. This program would not have been possible 
without the great volunteers that teach and serve. Special thanks go out to Walt Drysdale, who is the program 
coordinator/instructor, and his wife Nancy who have been at this for thirty years. They were assisted by their son Andrew. 
Also, included in the instructor pool were Mark Capik, Scott Thurber, Larry Roluff, Bob Oles & Karl Fulenwider. A very special 
thank you goes out to longtime supporter Lt. Bryan Moore, a 19-year veteran of the State Department of Fish & Wildlife and 
current supervisor for the Placer, Nevada and Sierra Co Fish & Wildlife area. Bryan brought with him several animal props and 
a special insight into the need for safety and responsible behavior when dealing with firearms. Thank you to those not named 
directly but were in the shadows for their support and time. It takes those who care and share to get the job done.  
 
 

“New Officers for 2017 – 2018” 

 
 
Left to Right: Chuck Cooper, Kathy Madeiros, Jack Meylink, Larry LaVerne, Bill Costa, Gene Henggeler, Bob Oles, Linda Wismar, 
Jim Boston, Royce Birks, Wanda Nordstrom, Wayne Helley.  Seated:  Rhonda Rogers 



   

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

      "Thank you for your service in 2016-2017 Board of Trustees" 

              

                                              Chaplain Larry LaVerne 

  

So often we get caught up in our own daily trials, joys, and 

successes that we forget about those who have not had the 

same benefits that we have had.  One of the greatest, of course, 

is the benefit of great parenting.  It's easy to look away and 

forget that we have been taught to have a good and open heart 

for those who need our help.  The Bible has many lessons for us, 

but one I truly love is found in Mathew 25, Verse 30 thru 46.  

Look it up and read the whole thing.  I'm only going to print 

verse 40, King James Version. 

"And the King shall answer and say unto them, Verily I say unto 

you, in as much as ye have done it unto one of the least of these 

my brethren, ye have done it unto me." 

"Life is measured in love and positive contributions and moments 

of grace."  Carly Fiorina 

Loving Lord, as I express my gratitude to you in prayer, may it be 

a pleasing, joyful sound to you.  Please make me open to the 

plight of others and willing to do whatever I can to lessen their 

misery.  Amen 

 
 Larry LaVerne 
 (530) 885-1428 
crowislandmusic@gmail.com 

 
 
 
 
It has been 2 years since I started working at the Elks 

and I want to thank everyone for their continued 

support.  This past year we have completed most of the 

changes in the bar area and have replaced the tables 

and chairs thanks to all the donations.  For the most 

part have gotten our internet problems resolved and 

am sending the daily Elks Lodge Events regularly.  If you 

would like to receive the daily emails please email me 

at auburnelks@gmail.com and I will add you to my list. 

Now for the business part, in May we will start with the 

May Cinco de Mayo Birthday Dinner serving Chili 

Rellenos and Chicken Fajitas on May 5th.   Saturday, May 

6th is the Youth Recognition Night Pasta Dinner.  The 

following Sunday, May 14th is our Mother’s Day Brunch 

featuring Carved Prime Rib and Ham, Home Made 

Quiche, Smoked Salmon, assorted salads and desserts 

featuring Courtney’s Famous Bread Pudding.  On Friday, 

May 19th is our Cook You Own Steak Dinner.   We will 

be ending the month with our All You Can Eat Pizza and 

Spaghetti Dinner Friday, May 26th.   

Remember every Tuesday is Taco Tuesday and every 

Wednesday we have the Elks Lunch Menu with Scotts 

Blue Plate Specials. 

Bob DiMiceli 
Lodge Manager 
 

 Message 

From L to R:  John Madeiros, Dennis Koehn, Royce Burks, Warren 
Manley, Dempsey Billey 
 

mailto:crowislandmusic@gmail.com
mailto:auburnelks@gmail.com


 

 

 
            

 

 

 
 

 
                                                           
 

                         

             
 
 
 

                       From the Secretary   

                                  Bob Oles 
 

 
We are now one month into our new Lodge year and at this writing, more 
than 180 members have not yet paid their 2017-18 dues and are 
delinquent.  Remember, if your dues are not current you may be denied 
access to the Auburn Lodge and club.  Also, if you are traveling and plan to 
visit other Elks Lodges, you must provide your current dues card.   
 
Per capita assessments are based on the beginning membership on April 1st 
each Lodge year.  The amounts paid are as follows:  Grand Lodge - $12,064, 
California Hawaii Elks Association - $4,901, CHEA Northeast District - 
$2,255, for a total outgoing of $19,220.  That means that the dues of more 
than 118 members whose dues were paid by the first of April, as required, 
were immediately paid out.  Every member has the opportunity to see 
where the remaining funds are allocated by checking the Budget posted on 
the bulletin board at the Lodge.   
 
My health continues to improve and we are hopeful that I will be at 100% 
soon.  I am truly grateful for the assistance of all who lend a hand when I 
am at the Lodge and especially to PER and State Association Vice President 
Designate Jimmy Louis who has done an outstanding job keeping the 
minutes in my absence.  Please check elsewhere in this bulletin for a list of 
the pending applications for membership.  We all have a lot of work to do 
to bring our membership back up to cover for the loss of 58 members total 
which was a result of deaths, transfers out, and those members who chose 
not to continue to be Elks.   
 
As always, if you want to reach me please email rfoles@sbcglobal.net or 
phone 916.79.6591 
 
Bob Oles, PDDGER, Secretary 
 

Lodge Cleanup Reminder 
 
Please remember Lodge Cleanup the 1s. 
Wednesday each month at 9:00 am. The next 
one is on May 3rd. 
 
In April, we did some general cleanup inside 
outside, sprayed, weeds, cleaned wood 
floors, vacuumed carpets, cleaned margarita 
machine, popcorn machine, cleaned doors 
inside and out, cleaned and dusted bar area, 
cleaned and dusted Pool Table, cleaned 
windows, cleaned lobby, cleaned down stairs, 
filled salt & pepper shakers, filled catsup 
bottles, cleaned kitchen, cleaned floor drains, 
moved awning over patio and much, much 
more. 
 
The Lodge would like to thank the members 
that worked in April:  PER Dick Robart, PER 
Bill Stewart, Trustee Warren Manley, BHC VP 
Wil Thomas, Bud Luse, Jim Dodson, Mike 
Slattery, Rudy Pelzman, Jack Crawford, Cal 
Bisson, Tom Eastman, Bill McPeak, Richard 
Fuller, Cedric O’Hern, Ron Bailey, Remy 
Giannini, Ed Rodriguez, Mike Van Hook, Gary 
Beckes, Jesse Thompson, Cam Whitty, and Bill 
Davis.  
 
Turnout was light, we could always use more 
help.  Please come out and give us a hand 
next time. 
 
Dick Robart Lodge Cleanup Chair 
530-889-1779h 530-906-1945c 
lib.dick.robart@gmail.com 
 

APPLICATIONS FOR MEMBERSHIP 
 
The following have submitted applications for membership in Auburn Elks Lodge No. 1691.  
 
Ron Harmon proposes Paul C. Kleinn, David Martin and Billy Martin; Joe Mikles proposes Patti Lovely; 
Angeline Steinhart proposes Mary Ann Milke; Bob Di Miceli proposes Colleen Andersen, James Hunter 
proposes Tom Marchese; Anna Giraud Miller proposes James Davis; William Davis proposes Frances 
Baker; Michael Desrosler proposes Vincent Paul Sprowl; Kenneth Schoerthal and Jack Meylink propose 
Mikell K. Fox; Dennis Gregory proposes Birton R. Gilbert, and Chris Collins proposes Gail G. Barker. 
 

mailto:rfoles@sbcglobal.net


 
 
 
 

Every Tuesday 
Lunch social 

Taco Tuesday 
 

Every Wednesday 
Elks Lunch 11:30 am to 3:00 pm 

 
Friday May 5, 2017 

Birthday Dinner 
Chili Rellenos & Chicken Fajitas 

Spanish Rice, Refried Beans, Seasonal Vegetables 
Salad Bar, Hot rolls, Dessert 

 
Saturday May 6, 2017 

Youth Recognition Night 
Pasta Dinner 

 
Thursday May 11, 2017 

Meeting Night 
Chef’s Choice 

 
Sunday May 14, 2017 

Mother’s Day Brunch 9 am to 1 pm 
Quiche 

Smoked Salmon with Cream Cheese & Bagels 
Made to order Omelets ‘n Eggs by Jimmy 
Crispy Smoked Bacon and Sausage Links 

Carving Station with Prime Rib & Baked Ham 
Fresh Fruit, Assorted Salads, Desserts 

and More 
 

Friday May 19, 2017 
Cook Your Own Steak Night 

 
Thursday May 25, 2017 

Meeting Night 
Chef’s Choice 

 
Friday May 26, 2017 

All You Can eat 
Pizza, Spaghetti, and Salad 

 

   
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
           
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Butcher Block 
 

 From the Station of the Leading Knight – 
      

   Kathy Madeiros 
 
    

   I would like to thank all those who 
helped to make the Easter Day Brunch a huge 
success.  Behind the scenes our ER Rhonda Rogers, Tom 
and Michele Smith, Jim Boston, Judi Billey, Maralee 
Gouldthread, Royce Birks, Kate Richiger, Kris Martinez, 
Glenda Cooper and my new friend Ellie Neal.   Everyone 
that came to Brunch was given a raffle ticket to enter a 
drawing for an Easter basket stuffed with goodies.   We 
also had a contest for people to participate in at their 
tables.   Their names were entered into a drawing for a 
$25 gift certificate.  Neither prize required you to be 
present to win.  Special thanks go to Scott and his 
wonderful crew. 
 
Your House Committee has already started on a few 
goals for this year.  If you have any ideas for events you 
would like to explore please let us know we would like 
to help in any way that we can.   Our Chaplain Larry 
LaVerne is going to try and bring out our creative side 
and letting us enjoy each other’s poetry.   I know we 
have all dabbled in writing sometime in our lives.   
 
Hopefully, the rain will be behind us soon.   I would 
really like to invite everyone to come and enjoy our 
bocce ball court.   
 
Hope to see you soon, 
Kathy Madeiros, PER 
Leading Knight 
 



Veterans Corner 
 
Here it is, May, time to get ready to visit the Veteran patients at the Reno VA Hospital at 975 (northwest corner of the 
hospital on Locust Ave) Kermin Ave, Reno, NV.  We will meet at the Auburn Elks Lodge at  
8 am on Friday, May 12, 2017, to carpool to Nevada.  We should arrive about 10 am and begin setting up for the BBQ 
lunch to be served at noon.  Lunch should be over by 2 pm at which time we will return to Auburn by 4 pm.   There you 
have it, a fun-filled 8-hour day trip to dine and visit with some of our special Veterans.  Please consider volunteering for 
this event as we will be needing some assistance.  Again, I guarantee that you will find this to be a rewarding 
experience.  We should all be able to eat when we finish serving the Veterans. 
 
At the end of this month is Memorial Day, celebrated on May 29th this year.  Please remember our past Veterans in your 
thoughts.  Celebrate their glory and what they accomplished for our country and our way of life. 
 
Summer is just around the corner beginning next month.  Plan accordingly for your vacations.  Treats for Troops needs 
your donations (cash and product).  Wreaths Across America is selling wreaths now for a mere $15 each.  Don't wait too 
long.  These wreaths are placed on the graves of our Veterans buried at the two City of Auburn (new & old) cemeteries. 
 
God bless all our military stationed around the world, especially in those areas where there are conflicts.  We ask God to 
keep them safe along with their respective families.  Please remember our fellow Lodge members, especially those who 
are experiencing health issues.  Everyone, stay safe, healthy, and happy.  Don't forget to put on that smile first thing in 
the morning. 
 
Rudy Pelzman 
Chairman, Veterans Service Committee 
E-mail:  laketahoe@att.net 
Phone: (530) 886-8499 

GOD BLESS AMERICA      GOD BLESS OUR LODGE    GOD BLESS OUR TROOPS 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

TREATS FOR TROOPS 



 

 01 Dejarnette, Monroe C  
 02 Jordan, Brett  
 02 MacBain, Janis  
 02 Vander Linden, Kent Paul  
 02 Welz, Marilyn  
 04 Castorina, Margaret L  
 04 Lease, Steven Warren  
 04 Sabol, Dan  
 04 Schmitz, Robert  
 05 Creencia, Jessie P  
 05 Evans, Patricia 'Pat' K  
 06 Bice, Tom C  
 06 Boyes, Calvin R 
 06 Fee, John A  
 06 Leidigh, James  
 06 Stager, Gene  
 07 Bailey, Bruce  
 07 Rodriguez, Benedicto  
 07 Rowen, Edward  
 08 Rytsis, Nathan Joel  
 09 Bielski, Niel  
 09 Murrill, David  
 09 Niemeyer, Bob  
 09 Young, Stephen  
 10 Eastman, Thomas E  
 10 Fisher, Charles R  
 10 Wicks, Edward C  
 11 Kamps, Michael B  
 11 Neal, Richard A  
 11 Quarry, Kenneth J  
 11 Seymour, Robert A  
 11 Supinger, Dennis  
 13 James, Daniel L  
 13 Schmidig, Frank 

 

                     

 
 

 

 

 

 

ADVERTISING RATES: 

MEMBERS: $80.00 per year 

Non Members: $200.00 per year 

12 issues to 850 member’s monthly 

*Business Card size advertisement 

*Website Exposure 

Call Bill Clark for Advertising 530-274-1617 

 

                  Birthday  Dinner              
 

 
Well, we’re getting into those lazy, hazy days of 
warm weather, sunshine and outdoor activities.  
June is the month we give honor to the U.S. Flag 
and our favorite colors, red, white and blue.   The 
Auburn Elks Lodge would like the June Birthday 
members to join us in celebrating your “special 
day” on June 2, 2017. 
 
Here’s how it works:  If you are a member with a 
birthday in June, you will receive an invitation, 
which includes a dinner voucher and a free drink 
ticket.  Take your voucher to the Lodge and turn it 
in for a ticket.  You then select a table and seat 
from the seating chart.  Tickets can also be 
purchased for spouses and guests.  
 
THIS EVENT IS OPEN TO ALL MEMBERS AND 
GUESTS.  PLEASE REMEMBER THAT 
RESERVATIONS ARE REQUIRED AND SELECTED 
SEATING COMES FIRST. 
 
The dinner menu will be BBQ Chicken, BBQ Pork 
Ribs, French Fries, Baked Beans, Seasonal 
Vegetables (Chef’ Choice), Salad Bar, Hot Rolls, 
and Dessert.  The Price is $15.00 per person. 
 
Throughout the evening, there will be raffle 
drawings. 
 
Not only will Elk members with a birthday in June 
be honored, but Elk anniversaries in June will also 
be honored. 
 
P.S. June 14th is Flag Day.  This is celebrated by 
honoring our Flag with a presentation of the 
history of the Flag with samples of the changes to 
the Flag throughout our history.  Also, it is the 
time to retire any old flags you might have.   The 
Lodge will dispose of them properly by burning 
them.  For more information, call the Flag 
Chairman, Jim Harris – 530 878-9024 and Rick 
Sutherland - 916-782-6138.  

 

 

 14 Johnson, Kevin  
 15 Bernard, Richard P  
 15 Gregerson, Eugene D  
 16 Broderick, James  
 16 Hesterly, Wendal Scott  
 17 Fetzer, Marvin C  
 17 Heirigs, Larry W  
 17 Roe, William H  
 18 Cardiff, Ronald T  
 18 Lund, Mark  
 18 Oliveira, Louis 'Tony' A  
 18 Provan, David B  
 19 Chandler, Gail Hamilton  
 19 Everson, Rosanna  
 19 Simpson, Linda S  
 21 Bisson, Calvert  
 21 Miller, Donald C  
 22 Joy, Randall P  
 22 Minyard, Ronald  
 22 Williamson, E Earl  
 23 Desrosiers, Michael R  
 23 Mealhow, Randy  
 24 Helley, Wayne  
 24 Sherburne, Gerald  
 25 Berry, Albert E  
 25 Yungblut, Larry C  
 26 Brown, Bobbie  
 26 Green, Kenneth  
 28 Jolley, Stephen W  
 28 Maloney, Jeff  
 28 Riggs, Glen E  
 29 Barbeiro, Robert C  
 29 Barstad, David  
 29 Holloway III, Sterling P  
 29 Rockefeller, William E  
 30 Parker, Donald C  
 31 Senini, Wayne  
         31          Wilfley, 
Gerald J 
 
 

 

 

 



 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

                 

 

 

 

 

 

 

        

 

                     

                       

 

 

 

   Lecturing Knight – Jim Boston 

As this year’s Lecturing Knight I will be handling sickness and 
distress and would most appreciate any information you can 
pass on regarding members and their families incurring 
health issues or loss. 
  
Remember Sickness and Distress are always “in order”. 
  
Jim Boston 
Lecturing Knight 
530-305-0008 
sigma@jimboston.com 
 

 
Lodge of Sorrow 
Frank Pizzinelli, a 25-year member passed away on January 28th.  
He had lived in the Auburn area for 30 years.  He served in the 
Navy during WWII on a sub-tender off Midway Island.  He was born 
in 1926 in Norwood, Massachusetts. 
  
Marcy Bane, past chairperson of Taco Tuesday and wife of member 
Mike Bane, has passed away. Marcy and Mike were very active in 
the RV Club. 
  
Ardy Fegard, wife of member Roy Fegard, has passed away.  Ardy 
and Roy are also very active in the RV Club. 
  
John and Linda Simmons have lost a daughter, Judi, who passed on 
April 9th. Linda is one of the editors of this newsletter. 
  
Member Barney Gruber has lost his brother. The brother resided in 
Santa Maria, Ca. 

Sickness and Distress  

Bob Oles, who is still recovering from back surgery, and wife Muriel 
are currently both fighting infections. 

Marv Fetzer is in Roseville Sutter hospital. He was admitted on 
April 18th with pneumonia and a strep infection. At this time we 
don’t know when Marv will be coming home. 

 

 

mailto:sigma@jimboston.com


 

         

  

 

 

 

  
  
  
  
  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 March Pool Results 

Mar 1st 
1st.  Al Hewitt / Don Council 
2nd.  Rick DeKnoop / Wayne Helley 
3rd.  Fred Jones / Remy Giannini 
Attendees: 
Mike Cosby / Ron Ruskauff 
Chuck Cooper / Manny Martinez 
Bill Costa / Gary Hubbard 
Rex Gouldthread / Jack Meylink 
Ed Bourne / Bill McPeak 
Wil Thomas / Pete Biersteker 
 
Mar 8th 
1st.  Chuck Cooper / Al Hewitt 
2nd.  Rick DeKnoop / Howard Young  
3rd.  Wil Thomas / Ron Ruskauff 
Attendees: 
Bill Costa / Don Council 
Bill Nordstrom / Manny Martinez 
Rex Gouldthread / Remy Giannini 
Ron Minyard / Fred Jones 
Pete Biersteker / Bill McPeak 
Ed Bourne / Garry Hubbard 
 
Mar 13th 
1st.  Ed Bourne / Wil Thomas 
2nd.  Al Hewitt / Rick DeKnoop 
3rd.  Manny Martinez / Chuck Cooper 
Attendees: 
Bill Nordstrom / Rex Gouldthread 
Gary Hubbard / Fred Jones 
Don Council / Ron Ruskauff 
Bill McPeak / Bill Costa 
Mike Cosby / Wayne Helley 
 
Mar 22 
1st.  Remy Giannini / Gary Hubbard 
2nd.  Roger Imsdahl / Bill McPeak 
3rd.  Al Hewitt / Ed Bourne 
Attendees: 
Manny Martinez / Rex Gouldthread 
Don Council / Ron Minyard 
Ron Ruskauff / Rick DeKnoop 
Mike Cosby / Bill Costa 
Pete Biersteker / Bill Nordstrom 
 
Mar 29th 
1st.  Chuck Cooper / Remy Giannini 
2nd.  Manny Martinez / Gary Hubbard 
3rd.  Ron Minyard / Al Hewitt 
Attendees: 
Bill Nordstrom / Fred Jones 
Wayne Helley / Bill McPeak 
Pete Biersteker / Ed Bourne 
Bill Costa / Ron Ruskauff 
Rick DeKnoop / Wil Thomas 

Dave McGuire / Rex Gouldthread 
Don Council / Eddie Bourne 
 

Shuffle Board Results    

Elk’s Shuffleboard March 2017 
 
3/1 1st Kris Cosby, 2nd Joyce Costa, 3rd Ellen 
Whitty Attendees: Glenda Cooper, Jacqui 
Conci, Maureen Price 
 
3/8 1st Jacqui Conci/Krissy Whitty, 2nd Ellen 
Whitty, 3rd Barbara Hewitt/Glenda Cooper 
Attendees: Maureen Price, Joyce Costa 
 
3/15 1st Glenda Cooper, 2nd Barbara Hewitt, 3rd 
Jaqui Conci, Attendees: Jan Quarry, Krissy 
Whitty, Kris Cosby  
 
3/22/ 1st Jan Quarry/Connie Burns, 2nd Joyce 
Costa/Barbara Hewitt, 3rd Maureen Price/Kris 
Cosby Attendees: Jacqui Conci, Krissy Whitty  
 
3/29 1st Ellen Whitty/Jan Quarry, 
2ndGlendaCooper/Jacqui Conci, 3rd Krissy 
Whitty/Maureen Price Attendees Barbara 
Hewitt, Linda Zucatto, Joyce Costa  

 

Fellow Golfers, 
Our schedule for the year is being developed. As it progresses 
I will keep you up to date. 
In some instances, one plays 'phone tag'; sometimes the 
person to talk with is out for the week.  
This was identified in the recent update. 
 
Our scheduled outing at Catta Verdera has not played as of 
this writing. 
 
Our next scheduled outing, May 15th, will be played at Black 
Oak GC.  Details will be provided via email as soon as 
available. 
 
I look forward to seeing you at all of the scheduled outings! 
 
Phil Johannsen 

 

 



 


